
 

Request to Local Protestant Churches Regarding Repentance For Our 

National Sin 
 

Dear Elders of the Church: 

 

I am requesting local elected officials who take an oath to the national constitution to publicly 

acknowledge the national sin in our illegal abandonment of our original Christian constitution (the 

Articles of Confederation) and its replacement by the secular humanist Federal 

Constitution.  Attached is both that request, as well as a flyer explaining the legal and moral basis 

for a return to the Articles of Confederation in our state constitution (and hence of all state and 

local officials required to take an oath to the national constitution). 

 

God calls the church to be the "pillar and ground of the truth" in the world (I Timothy 3:15).  If 

the Protestant churches do not acknowledge this national sin and seek for there to be repentance 

by God's grace, then it is much less likely that civil leaders and citizens at large will. If the 

Protestant churches do not call for "kissing the Son" as we are obliged by the word of God and 

national covenant, how likely is it that others will? 

 

Hence, I would request that the church publicly and officially acknowledge the national sin in our 

illegal abandonment of our original Christian constitution (the Articles of Confederation) and its 

replacement by the secular humanist Federal Constitution, and to call upon local civil officials to 

do the same, as an important first step in Biblical repentance. The sooner we begin to repent locally 

and eventually statewide, the more the divine judgments will be mitigated. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

J. Parnell McCarter 

Jenison, MI 


